CITY OF FORT WRIGHT, KENTUCKY SPECIAL MEETING WEDNESDAY, MAY 11, 2016 – 6:00PM

Mayor Hatter opened the meeting with a Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence. The following members answered roll call, Mr. Bernie Wessels, Mr. Scott Wall, Mr. Joe Averdick, Mr. Mike Hoerlein and Mr. Adam Feinauer. Mr. Dave Abeln arrived at 6:05PM. Also present were City Administrator Gary Huff, Attorney Kyle Winslow, Public Works Director Tim Maloney and City Clerk Joyce Woods.

There were no citizen comments.

Amsterdam Road

Public Works Director Tim Maloney stated that he had some numbers pertaining to the preliminary cost of the city's share if we decide to apply for the SNK Funding which we have been discussing in previous meetings. This will have to be decided by the end of May and Mr. Maloney would like to get some direction as to which way Council is leaning. The cost to have CT Consultants input and work on this application is about \$5000.00 to \$7,000.00 for this project. If Council does not want to pursue this application we need to make CT Consultants aware of this.

We have no firm commitment from Fort Mitchell or Kenton County if they are interested in putting up any money to help finance this. The numbers coming in are higher than expected. Discussion followed.

Motion by Mr. Feinauer, second by Mr. Wessels to file the application for the work to be done on Amsterdam Road from Redwood to General Drive. Roll call vote taken, Feinauer, Wessels, Abeln, Wall and Averdick voting in favor, Hoerlein voting no. Motion passed 5-4 in favor.

Motion by Mr. Abeln, second by Mr. Wall to adjourn the meeting. Roll call vote taken, Abeln, Wall, Wessels, Feinauer, Averdick and Hoerlein voting in favor, no one opposed. Motion passed.

Dave Hatter, Mayor

Respectfully-Sulmitted

Attest: Wyce whoo

Joyce Woods, City Clerk